

## **Carr Head Primary School Carr Head Lane Poulton Le Fylde** FY6 8JB



Headteacher: Mrs A Slack Phone: 01253 883558

18<sup>th</sup> May 2021

Dear Parents and Carers,

As you know, over the last year there have been many changes in school due to the pandemic. Going forward, one of the changes we have decided to make permanent, is children attending school in their PE uniform on their PE day. The children have really embraced this change and we have found it has had a positive impact on lost uniform.

We have had a lot of positive comments locally about how smart our uniform is. We feel very proud of our children and how they represent Carr Head when making their way to and from school. As such, we have reviewed the uniform policy and made a few changes as follows:

## From September; updated PE uniform

White polo shirt with school logo (available from the uniform suppliers)

Plain maroon crew neck sweatshirt (NOT hoody)

Plain black jogging bottoms with elasticated cuff

Plain white or black trainers (not pumps)

Plain black or white sports socks

Plain black shorts/cycling style shorts or skort - Summer term only (optional)

If your child has an existing maroon hoody for PE that still fits, please continue to wear this until your child has outgrown it.

We have observed that many children are wearing grey knee length socks with skirts, dresses and kilts. These look so much smarter that the white socks previously stated on the policy, so from September knee length grey socks or plain grey tights should be worn with all tartan uniform.

As previously notified Year 3 and 4 children can now wear red summer dresses (with white socks) during the summer term (only).

Many thanks and best wishes.

Angeli Slack

Headteacher











